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5-10 BAC Park City, UT ski trip  

11  CVSC board meeting at Keith’s 

18  CVSC general meeting at Don Jose’s 

30-  FWSA Mini Ski Trip, Whitefish Mt Resort, MT  
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APRIL 
8  CVSC board meeting at Ron’s 

15  CVSC general meeting at Don Jose’s 

 

MAY 

9  CVSC End of Season Banquet (f) pg8 

13  CVSC board meeting at Claudia’s 

 

UPCOMING 

 
8/10-20  CVSC Alaska Cruise (f) pg6 

8/22  BAC/FWSA/DSUSA Oakland A’s F/R Tale-gate fireworks (f) pg10 

10/28-11/13 CVSC trip to Burma (f) pg7 

 

2016: 

1/30-2/6  FWSA Ski Week Telluride, CO (f) pg5 

 

 BAC/FWSA TRIPS 
  

Please visit websites for detailed information. 

 

BAC Web site:  skibac.org  Far West Ski Assoc:  fwsa.org 

 

 

MARCH 

BIRTHDAYS 

Ron White  1 

Rosa Lee  1 

Kenn Wulff  9 

Richard Ableser  11 

Young Kang  12 
Annemiek Storm  18 

Paula Kinahon  20 

Paul McCaul  24 

Ginny Danelek  26 

Agnes Johnson  27 

Catherine Ratto  31 
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Castro Valley Ski Club Newsletter 

SkiZette Policy 
NEWSLETTER 

DEADLINE: 1st of the month 
Articles submitted by this date will be included in the fol-

lowing month's newsletter . 

Submit articles to: 

Dennie Warren, Editor  

email:  dennieluuu1@att.net 
 

Didn’t get your newsletter? - Change of Address? - 

PLEASE Contact Maggie Jong, VP Membership  

email:  mozoro25@gmail.com 

INTERESTED IN A POSITION ON THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS?   

Please visit our website (under “Membership” then “Bylaws”) for details on all 

positions.   You may also contact any of the current board members with ques-

tions. 

A DAY AT THE RACES....................... 
 

After a big month of racing in January, the entire ski league took February off to find snow 

in Canada and Colorado.  As it turned out, that was a good idea!  The Super G at Northstar 

was cancelled due to lack of snow.  Nobody wants to run a ski race on dirt!  The race league 

tried to hold a GS race on the man-made snow to make up for it, but that got snowed out!  

Come-on Mother Nature, give us a break!   

 

I just got back from Park City, Utah with a group outside of BAC.  It was pretty good!  

BAC has a trip there, starting March 5th, ski-in, ski-out condos right next to the lifts.  That 

should be good!  Meanwhile, the local Sierra is starting to get more snow.  It’s about time! 

Let’s hope for lots of good snow in March! 

 

Races in March are on the 14th and 15th at Northstar.  That will be SL and a GS for race 6 and 7.   Then it’s 

back to Alpine Meadows on March 21st and 22nd for the last race and a possible make up race.  Check the 

Open league website for details.   

 

Check out the Open League website, https://sites.google.com/site/openleagueracing.  You can go there for 

links to weather and conditions at your favorite ski resorts.  

 

Websites for races: www.northstarcalifornia.com and www.skialpine.com.  As always, ski and race conditions 

can change, so check the Open League website often. 
 

Keith Wilson 

Race Director 

Keith Wilson 

Race Director 

http://www.northstarcalifornia.com
http://www.skialpine.com
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Hello All, 
 

Well, here we are with the ski season just 

about gone, and lo and behold, new snow 

in the Sierras  ~  a miracle March, you 
say?   I, for one, sure hope so  ~  we could 

use some real snow at the ski areas that 

are still open.  It has been a challenge to 
find enough snow to make a day of it 

this season, but still many people do.  

I’ve been hearing from members about fun short days of 
skiing  ~  some of our members are real die-hards for sure. 

 

Some of us traveled to Whistler, B.C. or Steamboat 

Springs, Colorado and found the conditions a little less than 
optimal but still far better than the Sierras, so I hope you 

have been able to find a little bliss somewhere in the West 

this year.  Where there is a will there is a way!! 
 

Back at home we have some exciting news to share.   Every 

year we recognize two members who have generously 
given of their time and energy to foster Castro Valley Ski 

Club, and this year we would like to honor Ray and Maggie 

Jong as Man and Woman of the Year.   Maggie, as VP of 

Membership, has jumped right into the job and done an 
exemplary job of it, too.   Ray, as the Club’s Webmaster, 

has updated and streamlined our website, making it a won-

derful resource for spreading the word about our wonderful 
Club and referring potential new members toward more 

information about us.  Maggie also organized and lead a 

Livermore bike ride last Fall, and both Ray and Maggie are 

always game for a challenge when one is presented.  When 
you see Ray or Maggie, please congratulate them both.   

They both deserve a great pat on the back and a heartfelt 

“Thank you”. 
 

I hope I will see you all at our regular meeting on Wednes-

day, March 18 at Don Jose’s.  Complimentary margaritas 
will be served and I’m hoping that everyone will come with 

a grand tale of skiing or travelling.   We have lots of news 

to share, so please show up, enjoy a margarita and have fun 

with many of your fellow members  ~  you will be missed 
if we don’t see you there. 

 

See you soon, 
 

Karen 

 
 

 

 

Last month I was AWOL, so this month 
I want again to continue on a few 

thoughts about handling risk in activi-

ties that include it, skiing and riding in 

particular.   I suggested that prioritizing 
risks is a cornerstone of so-called ‘Steep 

Life Protocols’, a terrain management 

system that increases a skier’s safety.  
Six key backcountry protocols to help 

us prioritize risk that I covered in three 

previous months were 1) Be physically and mentally ready, 
2) Monitor weather, 3) Travel with a team mentality, 4) 

Select practical equipment, 5) Evaluate surface snow con-

ditions, and 6) Assess snow stability.  Here are some de-

scriptions for identifying terrain hazards. 

Concave terrain is usually a chute, couloir, or bowl that 
commonly gets loaded with more snow due to wind depos-

its and snow sloughing in from the sides. This is where 

powerful avalanches can occur due to funneling. Like split-
ting an atom, avalanches in concave terrain can release 

drastically more energy. 

Convex features are lower angle slopes that abruptly get 

steeper; the main face only becomes visible when you ski 

over the roller. Convex features are risky due to the forces 
of weight vs. angle with gravity playing a much bigger 

role. Imagine how fast 500 tons of snow can release under-

neath you. Even if you trust it, take a diagonal descent to 

the high side if it presents a double fall line. 

Unsupported slopes, prone to avalanches, are frequently 

hanging over cliffs, foliage, rock reefs, or road—anything 

that disrupts slope continuity. Unsupported slopes lack the 

sound structural value found on angle dissipation slopes 

(where structure begins at the base and continues up). 

Terrain traps are places where snow can pile deeply (V-

shaped and smaller U-shaped terrain, benches, gullies, and 

steep-to-flat). Skiers buried deeply generally have poor 
chances for survival. Great skiers and guides love dissipa-

tion slopes for safety and performance and strive to avoid 

terrain traps. 

 

More next time, on selecting terrain with a 3-Strike Meth-

odology. 

 

Ron 

 

Castro Valley Ski Club Newsletter 

President’s Message A Word from our VP 

Karen Wehrman 

President 

Ron White 

Vice President 
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CVSC End of Season Banquet 
 

 

Saturday, May 9, 2015 
Black tie optional 

CROW CANYON COUNTRY CLUB 
711 Lake Dr., Danville, CA 94526 

                   

EVENING EVENTS 
6pm – Hors d’oeuvres/no-host cocktails 

7pm – Dinner 

Installment of new CVSC Board 

Awards for Officers & Members 

Door prizes & raffle 

Dancing ‘til 11:30 

 

MENU CHOICES 
CVSC members—$39; Non-members—$49 

#1 Salmon or #2 Steak 

 
All entrees include salad, seasonal vegetables and chef’s choice of potatoes or rice, 

 bread & butter, coffee, tea, and dessert.   
 

DON’T MISS THIS GALA EVENT!!! 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

BANQUET RESERVATION FORM 
Complete reservation form & mail to Pat Green, 4655 Cope Ct., Pleasanton, CA 94566 

By Saturday,  May 2, 2015 
(Enclose check payable to CVSC) 

 
Name(s)        Menu choice # Member?  Amt enclosed 

 

____________________________________________________ ___________ ________$____________________ 

 

____________________________________________________ ___________ ________$____________________ 

 
Phone _____________________________ 
 

Email ______________________________    Total amount enclosed $____________________ 
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MEASLES OUT BREAK IN CALIFORNIA 
 

The measles outbreak that started at Disneyland and one other California theme park is expanding, 
with 59 confirmed cases in patients ranging in age from 7 months to 70 years. The California Depart-
ment of Public Health has linked 42 of these cases to people who visited Disneyland or Disney's 
California Adventure Park. 
 
Initially, cases were linked to people who visited the parks in mid-December, but health officials now 
say that other people with measles were at the parks in January while infectious and also have 
spread the disease. 
 
Vaccination status is known for 34 of the California patients. State officials say that 28 were not vac-
cinated at all, one was partially vaccinated and five were fully vaccinated. Six of the unvaccinated 
were babies.  
 
Measles was declared eliminated from the United States in 2000, but can still be reintroduced if 
someone from another country is infected and travels to the U.S., or an unvaccinated person in the 
U.S. travels abroad and brings the illness back., too young to be vaccinated. 
 
If you were born before 1957, you are presumed to be immune to measles, because the disease 
was so widespread before the introduction of the vaccine. For years, only one dose was recom-
mended; it protects 95 percent of people. The second dose was recommended starting in 1991. If 
you don't know your vaccine status, Harriman said you can safely get the MMR vaccine — if it's an 
extra dose it won't hurt you, she said. 
 
The measles outbreak comes after years of increases in the number of parents who refuse to get 
their children vaccinated. In California, the rate of kindergarten parents choosing the "personal belief 
exemption" to refuse vaccines doubled from 2007 to 2013. While the statewide rate of personal be-
lief exemptions reached 3.15 percent, geographic clusters had significantly higher opt-out rates. 
 
But that steady increase in vaccine refusals was halted with the current school year — likely due to a 
new California state law. This school year is the first when parents who chose to opt out needed to 
meet first with a health care provider to discuss vaccines and vaccine preventable illnesses. The 
goal is to dispel misinformation and fear of vaccines. The opt-out rate dropped from 3.15 to 2.54 per-
cent, nearly a 20 percent decrease. 
 
Senate passed AB 2109, a bill to make this exemption a little tougher. Under the bill, parents who 
don’t wish to have their children vaccinated must meet with a health care provider to talk about risks 
and benefits of vaccines. The provider can be a doctor, nurse practitioner, physician assistant, os-
teopathic physician, naturopathic doctor or a credentialed school nurse. The provider must sign a 
form and the parent must still provide a written statement. 

 

 
 
Sandy Beecher 
Safety Chair 

http://blogs.kqed.org/stateofhealth/2012/08/23/new-requirement-for-vaccine-exemption-passed-by-senate/
http://www.aroundthecapitol.com/billtrack/text.html?bvid=20110AB210996AMD
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Castro Valley, CA   94546 

www.cvskiclub.org 

The next meeting will be 

March 18 
 

Don Jose’s Restaurant 

3430 Village Dr. 

Castro Valley, CA 

 

(meeting starts @ 7:30p) 

2014/2015 Avid Skiers in Control  
 
President    Karen Wehrman  510-538-2872  kwehrman@comcast.net 

Vice President   Ron White  925-443-3106  ronkewhite@gmail.com 

VP Membership    Maggie Jong  925-447-5148  mozoro25@gmail.com 
VP Club Activities    Pat Green   925 846-7250  greendm@comcast.net 

Secretary    Eva Lanphear   510-793-3863  ejlanphe@pacbell.net 

Treasurer    Claudia Fernandes  925-462-6573  Claudia.fernandes4108@gmail.com 

Newsletter Editor   Dennie Warren  510 759-3415  dennieluuu1@att.net 

Web Manager   Ray Jong   925-447-5148  skibuff@comcast.net   

Race Director    Keith Wilson  925-828-8265  Keithwilson108@sbcglobal.net 

Travel Director   Tucker Hoffmann  925-371-1910   Tuckerhoffmann@aol.com 
Past President   Ralph Sherman  925-449-7941  shermscape47@yahoo.com 

Trustee    Kathy Hoffmann   925-371-1910  tkhoffmann@comcast.net 

Safety Chair   Sandy Beecher  707-255-4139  srbeecher@aol.com 

 

WEBSITE:  www.cvskiclub.org  

SKI WITH PRIDE, LET IT RIDE, WATCH ALL SIDES 

First With Safety Awareness Slogan award spon-

sored by: 

 

ASPEN & SNOWMASS 

SKIZETTE FOR MARCH, 2015 

             

WEBSITES & PHONE NUMBERS 
 

Singles league racing:    Far West Racing Assoc:  fwra.com 

slracing.tripos.com/schedule.htm   Web cams on the slopes:  magnifeye.com 

Open league racing:  olrc.org   Road conditions:  1-800-427-7623 

Weather:  nws.mbay.net/home.html   Info on all ski areas:  onthesnow.com 

Best weather website for snow:  Tahoeweatherdiscussion.com  
       

Take a bus to the slopes:  nacski.com & bayareaskibus.com 

Sierra webcam:  sierravisionsstock.com:80/sierravisions/sierra-nevada-webcams/ 

mailto:ronkewhite@gmail.com
mailto:Claudia.fernandes4108@gmail.com
http://tahoeweatherdiscussion.com/
http://www.sierravisionsstock.com:80/sierravisions/sierra-nevada-webcams/

